
 

     
 
 
 

Friday 21st April 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been great to welcome all our families back in school this week.  
The children are looking smart in their uniforms and they have been 
enjoying breaktimes on the field now that spring has sprung! 
 
The term has started as we mean to go on – with lots of fantastic 
learning and enrichment opportunities: Year 3 enjoyed their visit to the 
library as well as having the opportunity to read alongside parents in 
our Reading Café. Thank you to those parents who attended.   
 
Our teachers will be sharing year group newsletters with you in the next week or so, outlining what your 
children will be learning this term – please do look out for these on Class Dojo. 
 
We have recently emailed all parents a letter on behalf of Caterlink, relating to a school meal price 
increase as of Monday.  Please do check your emails for the detail.   
 
In addition to this, we have sent an email regarding upcoming strike dates, the intention being to give 
parents as much notice as possible. 
    
 
Wishing you a very lovely weekend, 
 
Lisa McConnell 
Head of School  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lates 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Calendar: 
May: 
Thursday 4th May – EYFS to Boydell’s Farm 
Thursday 4th May – 4KM Reading Cafe 
Friday 5th May – Purple Day and the King’s Coronation Day – details to follow 
Monday 8th May – Bank holiday to celebrate the King’s Coronation 
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May: Year 6 SATs Week 
June: 
Week commencing 12th June – sports days.  More info to follow 
27th & 28th June: Kip on a Ship residential (Year 5) 
30th June  - Trust-wide PD day (school closed) 
July: 
5th-7th July: Year 6 Mersea Residential 
Friday 14th July – Year 6 Graduation (provisional date) 
Week commencing 17th July: Transition days (provisional date) 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 

Coats 
With the start of summer term and the promise of warmer weather, it 
is tempting for children to start to attend school without coats.   
 
The weather at the moment remains quite changeable and therefore 
we recommend that you continue to send your child into school with an appropriate coat, 
as all children will be going outside to enjoy the fresh air at breaktimes. 
 
 
 

EXCITING NEW SPORTS CLUBS AFTER EASTER! 
 
 
 
 
There has been an overwhelming interest in these sports clubs this term, which is amazing to see!  If your 
child is interested, please contact Mr Jones to enquire on whether any further spaces are available. 
 
Prestige 
Monday afterschool - Gymnastics (for all) 
Wednesday afterschool - Dodgeball/ Archery (alternate weeks)(for all) 
Thursday afterschool - Laser Tag (for all) 
Friday afterschool - Football (Years 1-3) 
 
Breakfast clubs as per normal (could be offered to BASC as well to extend offer) 
 
Mr Jones will be running a football club: 
Monday afterschool - Football (Years 4-6) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

Year 3 Reading Café 
Yesterday, family members from 3SJ attended their first reading cafe! It was fantastic to see so many 
children arrive and enjoy reading with their parents and carers and they cannot wait for the next one! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
What we are doing this half term: 
Year Group Writing genres 

EYFS  

1 Poetry, informal letters, setting descriptions 

2 Non-chronological reports, narratives 

3 Third person narratives, formal letters to complain 

4 Adventure stories, diary entries 

5 Playscript synopsis, narratives 

6 Third person adventure stories, news reports 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 
 

Coronation Celebrations – 5th May 2023  

Place Farm Academy will be celebrating King Charles III Coronation on Friday 5th May, alongside Purple Day. 
The children will be encouraged to dress in red, white and blue with a purple accessory. There will be a £1 

voluntary donation on the day for Purple Day. 
Throughout the week, children will be creating Coronation Crafts, learning about the British Royal family 

history and creating class time capsules. As well as this, the lunch for the day will be a fish and chip lunch in 
the hall with a special red, white and blue-themed dessert. The hall will be decorated in the style of a 

British tea party including bunting, table decorations and British proms in the park music playing. 
There will also be Bouncy castles in the afternoon on the field, courtesy of Prestige Sports. We look forward 

to sharing more information and photos nearer the time. 

 



 

 
 
  



 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 


